
 

TOWN OF EAGAR 

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

MAY 2, 2023 at 6:00 PM 

COUNCIL CHAMBER, 22 WEST 2ND STREET 
 

STAFF COMMUNICATION 

DEPARTMENT: Town Manager  

  

AGENDA ITEM: 8C  

 

BUDGET IMPACT: $186,428.18 

 

 
HISTORY: On 4/4/23, Wes Whiting was unable to start and run the Hall well. The well was necessary in 
order to help boost the tank level at the time. After working on it for a while, Mr. Whiting found that it 
would trip the main power breaker before it had a chance to run. Mr. Whiting then contacted Richie Davis 
and asked him to diagnose the problem. 
After running several tests, he determined the problem lay in the motor itself. Mr. Whiting put Mr. Davis 
in contact with Town Manager Bryce Hamblin in order to make the proper management calls for the 
transaction. The pump and motor were pulled out of the well. Motor failure was confirmed and replaced 
to make the well operational again. The well was put back in service on 4/11/23. 

This well supplies 320 gallons per minute which is crucial to our water supply. As we 
approach the warmer months, water demand increases dramatically. Without this 
well operational, it is difficult if not impossible to keep up with the demand. 

 

 

ATTACHMENTS: Invoice for pump  

 

  

 


